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CDWR appreciates CAISO’s new initiative towards promoting Real Time intertie 

liquidity which includes modifications to the Congestion Revenue Rights (CRR) 

Clawback rules.  CDWR welcomes the opportunity to submit comments to CAISO on 

the matter. 

CDWR believes the CAISO’s proposal to limit the quantity of “virtual awards” 

subject to the CRR Clawback rules is less likely to allow more import and export 

incremental bids at interties and will do little to address the current issue of intertie 

liquidity.  It also appears very similar to a concept that the FERC rejected when CAISO 

first established this rule. 134 FERC ¶ 61,070, PP 24-31 (2011). CDWR believes that 

exempting any “virtual awards” from the CRR Clawback rule could potentially harm the 

CRR Revenue Adequacy and suggests continuous monitoring of the exempted “virtual 

awards’” impact on the CRR Revenue Adequacy and reporting such impact to the 

market participants.  

CDWR supports the CAISO’s proposal to extend the Clawback requirements to 

virtual bids at trading hubs and load aggregation points. 
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